
To: Hearinas

CC:

Subject: Notifications Consent Submission: Group 492
Date: Wednesday, 11 December 2019 10:36:11 AM

Group ID: 492

Consent name: Oceania Dairy Limited

Consent number: CRC201187, CRC201191, CRC201192, CRC201188, CRC201190,
CRC201194

Name: Morven Glenavy Ikawai Irrigation Company Limited

Care of: Craig Evans

Mailing address 1:

Mailing address 2:

Suburb:

Town/City:

Post-code:

Country:

Mobile phone:

Work phone:

Home phone:

Email:

Contact by email: Yes

Is a trade competitor: No

Directly affected: Yes

Consent support/hearing details

• CRC201187: support
• CRC201191: support

• CRC201192: support
• CRC201188: support
• CRC201190: support
• CRC201194: support

WANT to be heard I will NOT consider joint hearing
NOT to be heard I will NOT consider joint hearing
NOT to be heard I will NOT consider joint hearing
NOT to be heard I will NOT consider joint hearing
NOT to be heard I will NOT consider joint hearing
WANT to be he ard 1 WI LL consider a joint hearing

Reasons comment:

MGI operates the irrigation infrastructure in the area. Babbage Consultants have consulted
with MGI regarding the applications. 1) We support the discharge to the coastal marine

From:



area because the discharge onto land is not sustainable during winter months and during
rainfall. The land discharge is highly visible and it impacts on MGI because stakeholders
think the irrigation company is irrigating, when in fact it is Oceania Dairy. The coastal
alternative is the preferred option and the farms involved still have a supply of MGI water
to irrigate land with. 2) The proposed pipeline down the Archibald Road reserve will affect
MGI infrastructure but any adverse effects can be managed. During winter 2020 MGI is
constructing a new water pipeline down Archibald Road on farmers land, but it will cross
Archibald Road in three locations. Oceania Dairy say that they will use trenchless
construction methods to work around the existing pipelines (it will need to pass underneath
the MGI infrastructure). MGI has suggested that Oceania lay a conduit pipeline underneath
the MGI pipes while they are being constructed. This small precommitment would ensure
that there is no adverse effect on the MGI pipes when Oceania construct theirs.

Consent comment:

Grant the consents sought, subject to appropriate conditions. Condition on CRC201187 for
the pipeline earthworks to ensure that construction around existing water pipelines under
Archibald Road is performed to avoid adverse effects on water pipeline operation (in
summer) and construction standards. There shall be no disruption to the embedment and
compaction standards around the existing water pipelines.


